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OFFICIAL 

OPTUS BREACH 

The Department has received a number of 

enquiries from Motor Driving Instructors 

who, as a result of the Optus data breach, 

have either:  

• Changed their driver’s licence number, 

or 

• Have had students who have changed 

their permit/licence number. 

For Authorised Examiners who have changed 

their driver’s licence number, please ensure 

your new licence number is used on 

Certificates of Competency and also on 

Monthly Returns submitted. 

If you have a student/client who has changed 

their driver’s licence/permit number, you can 

verify this via: 

• The new licence/permit, or 

• Their digital licence/permit, or 

• By having the client log into the 

mySAGOV account and show the 

receipt for the transaction, or 

• The production of a paper licence or 

permit. 

DIT IS MOVING! 
From 4 November all staff based in the city will 

be moving to 83 Pirie Street, Adelaide.  

Some industry members mail correspondence 

to the Standards Unit via level 15, 77 Pirie 

Street.  

Please ensure that mail is forwarded to the 

post office box only as once we move, it is 

unlikely that mail sent to the street address will 

be received.  

To ensure we receive your mail, after the 4th of 

November, please send all mail to:  

Standards Unit  

GPO Box 1533 

Adelaide SA 5001 

 

Enquiries to the Standards Unit can be 

directed via email to: 

DIT.MDIAdmin@sa.gov.au or by telephone 

to 7133 2777. 
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